
Prayer & Business Meeting Agenda   

April 21, 2024  
 

1) Opening Prayer 

 

2) Foundation Group Reports 

a. Stewardship 

b. Trustees 

i. Barn Proposal 

 

3) CLB Report/Pastoral Search Recommendation  

 

4) Closing Prayer 

 

 

Following the Prayer & Business meeting, there will be a lunch where additional 

conversation can happen around the Pastoral Search committee’s recommendation to the 

CLB.  CLB members will be at tables in the fellowship hall. 

  



BLOOMING GLEN MENNONITE CHURCH 

TRUSTEES | BARN RESOLUTION PROPOSAL 

FEBRUARY 6, 2024 

 

The trustees are responsible for the maintenance of and care for the physical assets of BGMC. We act at the 

behest of the congregation through the CLB.  

 

We continue to be concerned about the deterioration of the barn. It has been on the radar since 1998 when 

it appeared on the plans to be dismantled. A number of trustees and others were interested in keeping the 

barn for historical reasons. Volunteers painted and built a new door. The crumbling barn hill was removed as a 

safety precaution. A new roof was added in 2001 at a cost to the church. No significant expenditure has been 

made since that time. 

 

Since 1981, when BGMC took possession of the barn as part of the purchase of the 11-acre property, and 

since 2001 when it underwent repairs, no significant use has been made of this BGMC asset. Now, after 
another 20+ years, we are at a crossroad. The foundation of the barn is crumbling. Major action is required 

soon. 

 

In July 2022, the congregation was asked to give opinions on the barn. Twenty-nine responses were received. 

No dollar figures were discussed. Opinions varied from “tear it down” to “save the barn.”  A significant theme 

was “show me that the money spent would give us an asset that enhances the mission of BGMC, and I can 

support it.” 

 

In August 2022, a group of well-intentioned members concluded that BGMC had four options varying from a 

full restoration to a repurposing of the materials by others, elsewhere. The leader of the group suggested that 

finding a use for the barn should be the task of another committee. 

 

In December of 2022, a task force job description was developed, asking for the canvasing of the congregation 

seeking all persons, groups, or “missions” that had interest in utilizing the space created by a rebuilt barn. The 

task force concluded their work in August 2023. Their report mentioned no expressed interest by the 

congregation in utilizing the barn. 

 

The trustees have been in discussion about the barn for several years now and we have concluded that the 

process of bringing the issue to a close has been good. Voice has been given to interested members. We are 

in favor of repurposing the materials and making them available to others. We anticipate reaching consensus, 

seeking a quote for dismantling the barn, at our April meeting.  

 

We recognize and affirm the nostalgia some people feel when they walk around the barn or ascend the stairs 

and view the exposed beams. In fact, many of the trustees on the current board at one time supported the 

effort to save and find a missional use for the barn. Now, however, it has become apparent that the cost of 

that restoration is too great and the benefit too small for the purposes to which our congregation feels called.  

 

On February 6, 2024, the Trustees unanimously affirmed a recommendation requesting that the CLB 

authorize the Trustees to proceed with the actions necessary to have the barn dismantled. 
 

The trustees are open to any communication from members. If anyone has an interest in any of the materials 

from the barn, please let it be known as soon as possible. All questions or interest should be made in writing 

and emailed or mailed to the church by March 31, 2024. 

 

Thank you for your help. 

The Trustees 


